
he expects media outlets and 
“neutral third parties” will 
also make these comparisons 
readily accessible to voters. 

“Frank LoBiondo is proud 
to have the support of job 
creators and workers such 
as the National Federation 
of Independent Business and 
the South Jersey Building 
Trades, and will continue to 
engage all voters in a diverse 
and multi-faceted way while 
remaining focused on bring-
ing additional job opportuni-
ties to South Jersey,” Filan 
said. “The other candidates 
running for Congress are 
running their campaigns as 
they see fit and the voters 
will ultimately judge who 
is best to represent them in 
Congress.” 

Interviewed earlier this 
year, LoBiondo said he would 
debate Shober, if her candi-
dacy is “serious.” In the past, 
some Democratic congressio-
nal candidates chose not to 
run formal campaigns.

By CAIN CHAMBERLIN
Cape May Star and Wave

WEST CAPE MAY – The 
Board of Commissioners 
tabled the adoption of its 
new noise ordinance after 
residents addressed concerns 
and suggested alterations at 
the Sept. 26 regular meeting.

The borough has been mak-
ing changes to its ordinance 
and plans to submit it to the 
state for approval once adopt-
ed. West Cape May’s current 
noise ordinance is not state 
approved, which can lead to 
potential enforcement issues. 
The borough modeled the 

new ordinance closely on the 
state’s noise control statute 
to ensure approval. Borough 
Solicitor Frank Corrado said 
the borough’s ordinance can 
be more restrictive than the 
state’s version, but not less 
restrictive. 

During public comment, 
Jim Labrusciano of Myrtle 
Avenue said the new ordi-
nance did not have a sec-
tion regarding loading and 
unloading at commercial 
businesses, which is includ-
ed in the current noise ordi-
nance. Labrusciano said he 
has dealt with excessive late 
night noise in the past at 

the nearby CVS Pharmacy. 
Corrado said the new ordi-
nance encompasses all noise 
violations.

“It prohibits all noise dis-
turbances, including noise 
disturbances made by load-
ing and unloading,” Corrado 
said. “It says you can’t make 
unreasonably loud noise 
between 10 p.m. and 8 a.m. 
They can load and unload 
during those hours, but they 
can’t make unreasonably loud 
noise.”

Labrusciano said the new 
ordinance should be more 
specific in certain sections, 
especially regarding com-

mercial loading and unload


